TOWN OF KYLE
April 2017 Newsletter

SPORTS CENTRE ROOF REPAIR:

Thank you for your generous donations towards the Sports Centre Roof Repair. The Town of Kyle is accepting
donations for this roof repair project and will issue tax deductible receipts for any personal donations.
General receipts will be issued for any business donations. Construction is underway.

$1000 DRAW COMMUNITY FUNDRAISER - Get your tickets for this annual fundraising event on April 8, 2017.
The money from the $100 tickets benefit the Kyle Library, Kyle Museum, Kyle Elks Community Hall, Kyle Sports
Centre and the Kyle Facilities fund.

Doors open at 5:30 pm and the banquet at 6:30 pm . Entertainment is provided by the Southwest Chapter of
SCMA starts at 8:00 pm is always excellent.

Prize draws consist of 5 draws of $1000 and 10 draws for $500.00.

Make sure you have a ticket they are still available at the Town Office

SAMA PROPERTY ASSESSMENTS:

SAMA conducts revaluations are based on a four year cycle. 2013 was the year of the last revaluation, and the
2017 revaluation will see assessed values updated to reflect a new base date of January 1, 2015. The
legislated base date means that 2017 values reflect a property’s value as of January 2, 2015.

More detailed information on Property assessments is available on SAMA’s website at www.sama.sk.ca

EMERGENCY MEASURES ORGANIZATION:

The Town will be updating the Block Captain Information books in April. If your phone number has changed
and you are not listed in the current phone directory card, please call the Town Office to make sure we have
your phone number.

Each residence and business needs to have address numbers that are visible from the street for EMS
responders to locate you in an emergency.

SIDEWALKS :

The weather has turned beautiful and many people are out walking. Please do a walk around your property
and if the sidewalk is in need of repair, let us know. If there are trees and shrubs encroaching the sidewalk,
please trim them back.

CARDBOARD - Please take it to the Town recycle centre cardboard bins. The boxes must be flattened and
cannot contain any garbage. We will continue to collect cardboard in the Town bins.

SINGLE STREAM RECYCLE BINS-
The Town of Kyle and RM of Lacadena recycle committee are trialing a single stream recycle system. The 1
year contract is with Tri-ways. Make sure you check both ends of the bin, if one side is full try the other end.

PLASTIC AND CARTON MILK JUGS:
Sarcan will be accepting these as of April 1, 2017 with a deposit refund of $.10 or $.25 depending on size.


http://www.sama.sk.ca/

